
Good afternoon -  
  
In conjunction with the technical session on August 16, 2021, the Department of Public Utilities 
(“Department”) has updated the instructions page of the bi-annual Enrollment and Automatic Renewal 
reports that Competitive Suppliers are required to submit pursuant to Order on Tier One Initiatives, 
D.P.U. 19-07-A at 71-74, 77-80 (2020).  The data required in the reports has not changed.  The updated 
documents are attached. 
  
To provide suppliers with time to incorporate information from the tech session and the updated 
instructions, the deadline for submission of the reports is September 1, 2021.  Suppliers that have 
already submitted reports may re-submit the reports if necessary.   
  
If you have questions related to the reports, please contact the electric competitive supply team at 
dpu.electricsupply@mass.gov or the natural gas competitive supply team at dpu.gassupply@mass.gov. 
  
Best regards, 
 
Greggory Wade 
Counsel/Hearing Officer, Legal Division 
Department of Public Utilities 
One South Station 
Boston, MA  02110 
Tel:  (617) 305-3605 
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